
GRETTON PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk:  Katherine Noble, Church Cottage, Church Road, Tirley, Glos, GL19 4HH

Tel: 07930 634297, Email: grettonpc@gmail.com
Minutes of the meeting of Gretton Parish Council held on 

Thursday 12th November 2015 in Gretton Village Hall 

PRESENT Councillors John Hurley (Chairman), Peter Marriott and Pat Andrews
IN ATTENDANCE Katherine Noble (Clerk and RFO), Borough Councillors R Allen, J Day and 4 members of the public.
1) Apologies for absence – Councillor G Hanson
2) Declarations of Interest – None.
3) Minutes – The Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th September were approved and signed.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.  The Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting held on 15th October were approved and signed.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
4) Matters arising from the Minutes

a. Review outstanding issues;

· G Hanson is arranging for the noticeboard to be repaired.
· P Andrews is meeting with Richard Waters from Gloucestershire Highways next week with regards to the footpath repairs between Manor Fields and the Royal Oak.

· The relatives of the owner of Gretton Farm who have Power of  Attorney have been identified and their details have been passed on to the Conservation Officer.
· Cllr Allen will be speaking to the Planning Officers tomorrow in relation to the lack of response to the Parish Council’s letters.

b. Defibrillator update – The equipment has been installed and is working.  P Marriott carries out a check on the equipment each week.  22 people attended the familiarisation event.  J Hurley thanked P Marriott for all his work.
c. Telephone box update – The hedge has been cut back and it has been noted that the wall behind the telephone box is not in a good condition.  The telephone box is structurally sound and just needs painting.  A discussion took place as to what the telephone box should be used for, however the suggestion of a wi-fi hotspot is not possible due to the electricity supply. It was agreed that an information point and book exchange were appropriate uses.
d. Snowplough update – Mr B Clarke has confirmed that he would be willing to operate the snowplough and the paperwork just needs to be completed.  P Andrews sent numerous emails to Amey and only got a response after make a formal complaint.  New fixings may be required for the plough and this will be checked and arranged in due course.
5) Presentation by Healthwatch Gloucestershire – Barbara Piranty and David Hearn attended the meeting for this item.  A presentation was given on the work of Healthwatch Gloucestershire.  The Parish Council agreed to add Healthwatch’s link on the Council’s website.  J Hurley thanked Ms Piranty and Mr Hearn for the informative presentation.
(Cllr Day joined the meeting and two members of the Public left the meeting during the presentation).

(The two Healthwatch representatives left the meeting at this juncture).

5/15-16/15
6) Tewkesbury Borough and Gloucestershire County Council Update

Cllr Allen spoke regarding the devolution proposal that has been submitted to the Government for consideration.  Representatives from three of the Council’s involved have met with the Minister to discuss the proposals. The minister’s response was not encouraging.. 
Cllr Day informed the Council that Winchcombe Council are looking at the issue of dog fouling which may be of interest.

7) Review of Action Plan and Establish New Actions and Priorities

The current Action Plan was reviewed.  P Andrews agreed to contact the Police with regards to speeding.  The footpath between Manor Fields and the Royal Oak is being pursued by P Andrews.  P Andrews will also raise the possibility of gateways with Richard Waters.  The following priorities for the Council were agreed; 

· Traffic including gateways and speeding 

· Footpath extension to the Greet turning

· Parking in Working Lane and Gupshill

· Telephone box development

· Village Green renovation

8) Broadband
There is no further update.
9) Highway Matters

a. Flooding/drainage – No further issues to report.
10) Feedback from meeting with Spitfire Homes
Spitfire had given an outline of what they wanted to achieve and had acknowledged the residents objections and are aware of the feelings of the village.  The application could potentially be withdrawn for a revised scheme to be submitted. 
Cllr Allen confirmed that the application was listed on the planning schedule for the meeting in November and if it is considered a site visit will take place in advance and the Parish Council will be invited to attend.

11) Planning
Planning applications for consideration
15/01114/PDAD – Prior approval for change of use of existing agricultural building to 2 nos dwellings (Class C3) at Glenbrook Farm, Gretton Fields.  RESOLOVED:  No comment.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.

15/00457/FUL - Erection of extensions to provide additional living accommodation and garaging - Revised scheme further to planning permission ref: 05/1808/1542/FUL. Erection of detached machinery store/workshop and hay loft/livestock shelter in connection with adjoining agricultural land at Orchard Lodge, Gretton Road.  RESOLVED:  No comment.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
Approvals granted by Tewkesbury Borough Council
No information had been received.
Planning Enforcement
No issues reported.
5/15-16/16
12) Financial Matters 
a. Internal Check Report – This was deferred to the next meeting for G Hanson to report.
b. Budget Update – The Clerk had circulated a budget v expenditure update as at 29th October 2015 with the account balance of £9,472.62.  No concerns were raised.
c. Payments to be agreed
The following payment had been made since the last meeting.

R Silvester


£165.00
Cheque 489

Defibrillator electrics
RESOLVED:  the following payments were authorised;


K Noble


£79.84

Cheque 490

Expenses


RBL Poppy Appeal

£20.00

Cheque 491

Poppy wreath


13) Information and Correspondence
a. Gloucestershire’s draft Local Transport Plan (2015-2031) Consultation – Councillors were asked to review the document for discussion at the next meeting.

b. Fire & Rescue IRMP 2015-2018 Operational Response Review Consultation – The report was noted.
c. Request to sign up to the Armed Forces Community Covenant – The Council did not feel it would have an active role and therefore decided not to sign up to the Covenant.

The date of the next meeting is Thursday 14th January at 7.00pm.

The meeting closed at 8.40pm.

5/15-16/17
